SPD QUARTERLY ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT
To CBS Administrator:

DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW:

The Department continues grow and our operations have not been adversely affected by Covid-19.
SPECIAL PROJECTS:

We are working with the State of Alaska DPS to accomplish statewide information sharing capabilities
between our RMS system and other departments. Once this project is completed it will give us
investigative tools and information sharing capabilities that span the Western States.

Retired Sgt. Ray Majeski has been on hold for case review but recently restarted the process. He has
completed approximately 40 hours of review.

RECRUITMENT AND TRAINING:

Currently we have one recruit in the Training Academy. He is doing well and expected to graduate on
June 23, We currently have hired another local gentleman after he successfully completed his
background. He will be starting work at the Sitka Police Department on May 26" and we have already
enrolled him for the next Training Academy on July 26%.

We have recently received an uptick in applications and are working our way through the candidates.
There is a real possibility that we could be getting between two to four lateral officers in the near future.

PROJECTS:

We are still in the process of implementing our Records Management System. This project is ongoing
for the next several months as we work with the vendor on fine tuning the system to our needs and
working through software issues. The Vendor is working well with us and addressing our needs quickly
to assure quality control.

Our Dispatch console install is currently on hold due to travel restrictions. Our in-car video camera install
is on hold due to travel restrictions. Both projects are grant funded items.

STATISTICS:

1/1/20 - 4/30/20: Dispatch - Telephone calls received: Total 7464
= [E911:841
=  General: 6607
=  TSA Alarm 16
1/1/20 - 4/30/20: Jail — Booked & Released = 107
3/1/20-4/30/20: Patrol — Calls for Service = 1328

3/1/20 - 4/30/20: Police Reports = 150



